  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 12, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, April 12, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 22, 2023, as written.

Mr. Joe Chauvin was recognized from GIS Engineering and gave the following report:

1. We will have another meeting with Facility and Planning to discuss the money and what project the money can be used for. We are getting the construction cost and property alignment.  2. All the levees will be inspected. 3. FEMA approved Reach 2 Levee Alignment Project. We are working with FEMA to see if we can armor the whole levee on Hebert Lane facing the Gulf.  4.Rigid Contractors are working on breakwater # 1 and topping off other breakwaters. Still expected to finish at the end of April. 5. The Orange Lane Pump Station will be rebid in the next few months. 6. Commissioner Besson stated that some pilings were missing on the end of Fifi Island across from Grand Isle Marina. I spoke to the Corps, the Coast Guard and the contractors that are working in the area to replace the light and the pole that is missing.
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission addressed the board and gave the following report: Nine projects were approved by FEMA from Hurricane Ida. We’re requesting additional funding to repair the bulkhead by the Commercial Dock. We are in the process of bidding out the Pier and Bulkhead Project from prior storms. The dredging of Bayou Rigaud is 32% complete with the shoal going on Fifi Island. This job is expected to be completed by late May or early June 2023. 
President Camardelle stated that the hurricane conference was last week in New Orleans and the top concern is climate change is affecting the weather. He stated that adding the rocks in Caminada Bay has save the wave energy from bringing high tides on the roads in Cheniere. We are working with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron on our levee projects. Grand Isle has been mentioned by many state leaders and are continuing to show support to us. He thanked the Governor, CPRA, Jefferson Parish officials and the federal delegation for continuing to support and help us get funding for our coastal projects. He stated he will be in Baton Rouge to keep an eye on the session because the state has surplus money that we could use. Mr. Camardelle also thanked the levee board commissioners for keeping the public aware of our projects and issues. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

President Camardelle thanked Commissioner Besson for cleaning up the yard we are leasing from D.O.T.D. located across from the fire department.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:47 a.m.
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